Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

Monday 5th December 2016
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
Jacqui Yates, David Robb, David Broadhead, Annette Day, Lesley Arragon, J C Arragon, M McCormack, Gill Briggs, Ruth Harris, Sue Hoyle, P Clay, Dr Mani, G Newham, M Beaumont, Jill Robson, D Haywood

Apologies:
Jenny Spencer, Gillian Davies.
1. From the Surgery
Staff News – there were no new staff.  One of our nurses, Agnes, is retiring in February 2017.  We still have chemist liaison for medication queries and alerts.  

Inspection Update – The CQC visit was on the 15th November 2016 and five key areas were covered.  During this visit the PPG mins were requested.
a. Safe – controls were in place to ensure all safety procedures were covered, examples were risk assessment, health and safety and new innovations and protocols.

b. Effective – NICE guidelines were being followed including reductions in prescribing and also evidence of audits being carried out on performance.

c. Caring – there was evidence of care across the practice which improved patients access and experience.  Caring also with follow up for bereaved patients relatives, there were also more online appointments available. 
d. Responsive – on call doctors arranged on a daily basis.  Review of diabetic care.

e. Well led – strong evidence of team work within the practice and good staff morale.  Leadership in place and input from the PPG.  
As a result the practice is now out of special measures and the chief inspector thanked all for their welcome and evidence of improvement across all domains.
2. Online Registration

48 patients were signed up for online registration in October, this was as a result of handing out forms during surgery time and at 2 flu clinics.  

3. PPG Badges

It was agreed that in future that when in the surgery when on PPG duty we would wear a badge so as to be more readily identifiable.  Surgery to source these badges. 
4. Health Walk
More information on this can be found in the AGM Mins which contains the full report of contents.

5. Rowlands Pharmacy

We are now receiving more positive comments due to the surgeries steps to improve liaison.

6. Mindfulness
We have received £174.00 in council money to help progress this effort.  There will be two taster sessions on 17th January and 21st March and a full 8 week course starts in February on Tuesday 7th.  There are leaflets in the surgeries and in the real world these courses would cost £200.00.  

7. PPG Members

Our list will need to be studied and updated soon to reflect the true picture.  We also need to find new members among the lower age groups to encourage new ideas.  Surgery says they will hand out forms.

8. CCG News

Little news as the meeting does not take place until after our meeting.  We will talk about the results at our next meeting.  

9. Date of next meeting

February 27th 2017 at 7pm at Lepton Surgery.

